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WORSHIP NEWS! 

Please note. Times. Numbers. Singing. 

Your church continues to make changes to our  

worship opportunities in light of the improving - yes  

Improving - Covid situation.  

 

INDOOR SERVICE - Now at 9:30 a.m.  

The maximum will now be increased to 50. We still ask 

that people sign up on-line or call the church,  

(803-772-6034). 

 

OUTDOOR SERVICE - 10:30 a.m. 

We will be SINGING!!   

Masks are still needed at all times. 

In case of rain, we will worship inside with  

sign-up. 

 

Other groups are meeting. Please see details in this  

newsletter.  
 



FROM PASTOR TRUMP 
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My marathon days are behind 
me (I think) so there have been 
few if any references to that 26.2 
mile run or race of late. However, 
most of you know I have run a lot 
of them over the years. For the 
really good runners the marathon 
is often called a “20 mile run with 
a 6-mile race.”  The final 6 miles 
are the real test. Even for  
amateurs like me, the final 6 are 
the true struggle.  
 
The time of Covid in our society 
and in our church has been a 
long, difficult run. However, we 
are now in the final stretch of the 
race. We are in the last 6 miles. 
The finish line is within sight as 
50% of the population is  
vaccinated. All people above the 
age of 16 are eligible. During this 
final segment is when the 
strength and endurance and 
commitment of the community 
will be most tested.  
 
The Covid Task Force is working  
hard to gather timely, scientific,  
unbiased information to help its 
decisions regarding  
recommendations for the  
community (see article). It is not 
always easy. I am also aware of 
the variety of faithful opinions 
and beliefs  regarding our  
community’s decisions about 
worship and gathering in person. 
Please know that I myself am 
torn about many of these  
questions. We have hung in 
there as a community for over a 
year.  Surely we can make it a 
few more months  
(or less).  
 
In the meantime, worship and  
ministry continue.  Frankly, Covid 
is not an excuse anymore. Yes, I  
also dislike wearing a mask  
during worship. I want to hug 

people. Yes, I want to sing! Yes, 
I want to simply return to 
“normal.” 
 
Finally, thank you to all who are 
continuing to support the  
ministry of your church. To be  
honest, giving is not where it 
needs to be. The only thing I can 
conclude is that for some people 
being away from worship and  
fellowship has meant a drop in 
their contributions. I do not think 
many people in our church  
family have been affected  
financially by the virus. Actually, 
my guess is that most of us have 
seen our “net worth”  
increase over the past year as 
the market has done remarkably 
well.  Is anxiety getting in the 
way of faithful giving?  
 
As your pastor, I hope and pray 
that when this marathon is “over” 
rather than being worn out we 
will feel a sense of  
accomplishment, and that in 
time, the community will be 
stronger in faith than ever.  

 Hebrews chapter 12   

 

Therefore, since we 

are surrounded by 

such a great cloud of 

witnesses, let us 

throw off everything 

that hinders and the 

sin that so easily en-

tangles. And let us 

run with   

perseverance the 

race marked out for 

us, 
2 
fixing our eyes 

on Jesus, the pio-

neer and perfecter of 

faith. For the joy set 

before him he  en-

dured the 

cross, scorning its 

shame, and sat 

down at the right 

hand of the throne of 

God. 
3 
Consider him 

who  endured such 

opposition from sin-

ners, so that you will 

not grow weary and 

lose heart. 

 



 

 

The Covid Task Force met  
together with the Worship Team 
to discuss recent reports and 
opportunities moving forward.   
 
You are welcome to talk with 
anyone on the task force. They 
include Pastor Trump, Deacon 
Holland, Jenny Walrath, Judy 
Venturella (Worship Team 
Chair), Curtis Amick 
(Congregational Council  
President), Dr. Claire Birdsong, 
and Dr. Donna Ray. 
 
The critical data point is now 
recognized to be the number of 
cases in a county. This is  
measured in terms of cases per 
one hundred thousand.  At one 
time the “positive test case” 
number was discussed but as 
people are being vaccinated 
fewer and fewer are being  
tested so this number is no 
longer helpful. As of this writing 
the case number for Richland 
and Lexington counties was 
hovering around 15 new cases 
per day per 100,000 people. 
The goal is to get it below 10 
before further changes should 
be considered. 
 
The Task Force relies on data 
from CDC and DHEC. An  
especially useful source to  
reference is CovidActnow.org. 
 
The Task Force does consider 
that it believes our community 
has a high vaccination 
rate.  This is based on the fact 
that 60% of people over the age 
of 60 in our counties are  
vaccinated, and on anecdotal  
evidence and casual “polling.” 
We need to encourage  
vaccinations. Being vaccinated 

does not eliminate the  
possibility of transmitting Covid 
but it is believed that it greatly 
reduces the possibility.  
Therefore, even if someone 
does not believe in the vaccine 
for themselves, they are  
encouraged to be vaccinated for 
the sake of their neighbor. 
 
The Task Force and Worship 
Team discussed the possibility 
of having separate services for 
those who are vaccinated and 
those who are not but did not 
want to pursue this path. 
 
Changes were made in our 
guidelines including increasing 
the number of people  
worshipping in the sanctuary to 
50 and to allow singing (with 
masks) at the outdoor service. 
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COVID TASK FORCE 



FINANCIALS: MARCH 2021 
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St Andrew Lutheran Church

Statement of Income and Expense

March of Fiscal Year 2021

Fund:  01 - General

March 2021 YTD

Actual Actual

Current and Benevolence Giving 40,061.59$      113,848.65$ 

Expenses 44,798.23$      118,564.69$ 

Expenses under (over) Giving (4,736.64)$       (4,716.04)$     

Current and Benevolence Giving 40,061.59$      113,848.65$ 

Budget 54,931.16$      151,423.48$ 

Giving (under) over Budget (14,869.57)$    (37,574.83)$  

Debt Retirement Fund Balance as of 1/1/2021 17,500.82$      

Funds received in 2021 8,098.00$        

Thrivent Principal Payments in 2021 (15,933.11)$    

Thrivent Interest Payments in 2021 (382.89)$          

Current Debt Retirement Fund Balance 9,282.82$        

Outstanding Thrivent Loan Balance as of 1/1/21 41,332.59

Principal Payments in 2021 (15,933.11)

Current Outstanding Thrivent Loan Balance 25,399.48

The principal and interest payments on the Thrivent loan are paid from

            the Debt Retirement Fund and are not part of the Budget

St Andrew’s Lutheran 
Church 

 

Statement of Income 
and Expense 

 

March of Fiscal Year 2021 
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SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

      1 
2 

9:00 a.m. 

Adult SS & 

Children’s SS 

9:30 a.m. 

Indoor Worship 

10:30 a.m.  

Outdoor Worship 

 Noon 

Luther League 

hike 

3 

6:00 p.m. 

Yoga via Zoom 

4 

7:15 p.m. 

Pajama Time via 

Zoom 

5 

6:00 p.m. 

Zoom Bible Study w/ 

Pastor Trump  

7:00 p.m.  

Handbell ensemble 

 

6 7 8 

9 

9:00 a.m.  

Adult SS  

9:45 a.m. 

Ouside 

Children’s SS 

9:30 a.m. 

Indoor Worship 

10:30 a.m.  

10 

8:30  p.m. 

Yoga via Zoom 

11 

7:15 p.m. 

Pajama Time via 

Zoom 

6:15 p.m. 

Lutheran Men 

via Zoom 

12 

11:00 a.m. 

Retired and Restless 

6:00 p.m. 

Zoom Bible Study w/ 

Pastor Trump  

7:00 p.m.  

Handbell ensemble 

 

13 

7:00 p.m. 

Council Meeting 

14 

 

15 

16 

9:00 a.m.  

Adult SS &  

9:45 a.m. 

Children’s SS 

9:30 a.m. 

Indoor Worship 

10:30 a.m.  

Outdoor Worship 

(Quilt Dedication) 

11:30 a.m. 

Youth Activity 

1:00 p.m. 

Confirmation  

17 

6:00 p.m. 

Yoga via Zoom 

18 

7:15 p.m. 

Pajama Time via 

Zoom 

19 

6:00 p.m. 

Zoom Bible Study w/ 

Pastor Trump  

7:00 p.m.  

Handbell ensemble 

20 

 

21 

7:00 p.m. 

All Booked Up-

Ladies Book 

Club  

22 

23 

9:00  a.m.  

Adult SS &  

Children’s SS 

9:30 a.m. 

Indoor Worship 

10:30 a.m.  

Outdoor Worship  

Noon 

Little Lutherans 

picnic 

24 

8:30  p.m. 

Yoga via Zoom 

25 

7:00 p.m. 

Yoda Rules via 

Zoom 

7:15 p.m. 

Pajama Time via 

Zoom 

26 

Pastor Trump  

11:00 a.m. 

Retired and Restless 

 

27 28 29 

30 

9:00 a.m.  

Adult SS &  

Children’s SS 

9:30 a.m. 

Indoor Worship 

10:30 a.m.  

Outdoor Worship  

31 

6:00 p.m. 

Yoga via Zoom 

     

MAY 2021 



Great News!  The PPP funding in the amount of $56,072.50 
that St. Andrew’s Lutheran Church qualified for in 2020 was 
forgiven, in its entirety on March 1, 2021.  Thus, the church 
is not required to repay any portion of the initial loan.  These 
were funds that helped  St. Andrew’s during 2020.  Without 
these funds, St. Andrew’s would have been approximately 
$40,000 in the red at the end of last year.  
  
Unfortunately, St. Andrew’s does not qualify for a second 
round of PPP stimulus.  So what does that mean?  Simply 
stated, St. Andrews needs your monetary gifts now more 
than ever.  At the end of our first quarter in 2021,  
(March 2021), our expenses were $4,716.04 over our  
giving year to date, and giving was under our planned  
budget by $37,574.83 year to date.   
  
Many members of our St. Andrew’s family have weathered 
the pandemic in good financial health. Have you received a 
stimulus check that you would consider gifting to the 
church?  Many of our members view the worship service 
online.  Has the lack of in-person attendance reduced your 
support to the church?   Please consider using our on-line 
giving app our on webpage to continue your support or mail 
your check to the church. 
  
We have so many blessings in our church family. The new 
HVAC system in the educational wing is now finished.  We 
anticipate retiring our current debt in the fall.  We have nu-
merous ways to worship; online, in-person  
inside the sanctuary and our parking lot outside services. 
  
Please consider how God has blessed you during this time 
and keep our church in your prayers. 
  
Peace, 
 
Your Congregational Council 
 
(Council Minutes continued on next page) 
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CONGREGATIONAL COUNCIL 



 

MINUTES  

St. Andrew’s Lutheran Church  
Congregational Council meeting  
April 15, 2021 7:00 p.m.  
 
• Curtis Amick called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m.  
• Mandy Glowacki led the devotions.  
• Council approved the minutes of the March 18, 2021,  
      meeting.  
• Council approved the agenda as submitted.  
 
President’s Report  
 
The job description for the youth ministry position has been  
updated and submitted to the Mutual Ministry Committee.  
 
The Pastor’s Report was submitted and accepted.  
 
The Deacon’s Report was submitted and accepted. 
 
Committee Reports  
 
Social Ministry: Beth Mullins noted that the social ministry team is 
working with Lutheran Services of the Carolinas to help  
support the Kasuku family from the Congo living in the  
Midlands. Members of Hope Church have provided support and a 
church home for Kasuku and several other families from the Congo.  
 
Lutheran Services of the Carolinas offers mentors for families in its 
system. The mentors will help with homework, help around the  
family’s house, and help ensure the families are not being taken  
advantage of. The mentors also help the family with budgeting.  
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COUNCIL MINUTES 
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Unfinished business  

 

Church bus: The council discussed the status of the church bus. 

Robbie Derrick said he had driven the bus and inspected it. He 

said the bus is road-worthy, though it needs some TLC, including 

a cleaning. He said the bus will require maintenance, including an 

oil change, and the brakes need to be inspected.  

 

Robbie said the bus can be driven around town, but it may not be 

suited for long trips.  

 

After the council discussed how often the bus was used  

before the pandemic and who in the congregation used it,  

Paul Osmundson made a motion to explore the possibility of  

donating the bus to another church or organization.  

Beth Mullins agreed to reach out to Hope Church. Mandy 

Glowacki seconded the motion. The motion was approved on  

an 8-4 vote.  

 

Pastor Trump noted that any decision to donate or sell the bus 

must be made by the congregation.  

 

New business  

 

Family Camp at Lutheridge: Beth Mullins made a motion for the 

church to provide up to $150 per family to help pay the cost of  

attending Family Camp at Lutheridge. Mandy Glowacki  

seconded the motion. It passed on a voice vote with one  

objection.  

 

Pastor Trump led the council in prayer for congregational  

members and others facing particular challenges or  

concerns.  

 

The meeting adjourned at 8:43 p.m. 

 

 

COUNCIL MINUTES  



 In memory of my mother and father, given by Cindy 
McManus. 

 

 To the Glory of God, given by Mildred Boucher. 
 

 In memory of Dr. Boyce Lawton, Jr., Amy Coccolini and 
Bart V. Mellon, given by Layne and Claire Birdsong. 

 

 In memory of Rev. & Mrs. C.E. Seastrunk, J.V. Jacobs, 
and Mr. & Mrs. Walter Jacobs, given by Mary Ann  

     Jacobs. 
 

 In memory of Alice Thompson and to the Glory of God,  
     given  by the Thompson Children. 
 

 In memory of Charlie Thompson and to the Glory of God, 
given by the Thompson Children. 

 

 In memory of J.G. DeHihns, Mr. & Mrs. M.P. Foxworth 
and Lola Looney, given Mary DeHihns. 

 

 To the Glory of God, given by Sarah Sloan. 
 

 In memory of Barbara Shealy, given by Trent and Joyce 
Shealy, Ella and Keenan. 

 

 In memory of Raynold Stoudemayer, given by Trent and 
Joyce Shealy, Ella and Keenan. 

 

 In memory of Suzanne Baggett and Grace  Bishop,  
      given by Victoria Baggett and Carole and Robert  Amick. 
   

 In honor of the church staff, given by Bud Beyer. 
 

 In memory of loved ones, given by Bud Beyer. 
 

 To the Glory of God, given by Bud Beyer. 
 

 To the Glory of God to the Risen Lord, Jesus Christ our 
Savior… HALLELUJAH! Given by Tom and Theresa  

      Henry. 
 

 To the Glory of God for our St. Andrew’s Lutheran 
Church family and all their Godly love and inspiration!  

      Given by Tom and Theresa Henry. 
 

 In memory of all our beloved, departed family members 
on this Easter Day, with love and given by Tom and  

      Theresa Henry. 
 

 In memory of all our endeared, departed SALC members 
and their loved ones, with love and given by Tom and 
Theresa Henry. 
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EASTER LILIES 



 

 

 

. 
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EASTER! 

SUNDAY SCHOOL!  

HANDBELLS! 

WORSHIP! 

SERVICE! 

Ministry 

Continues 



YOGA MINISTRY MONDAYS  
Come and join certified yoga instructors Vicky Saye Henderson 

and Pastor Linda Anderson for prayerful, spirit-filled weekly yoga 

classes at St. Andrew's. These all-levels classes are great for 

both those new to yoga as well as seasoned practitioners.  

Questions? Contact Vicky for more info at (803) 269-3416.   

Yoga Link: httpszoom.us/j/487895269 

 

YODA RULES 
We are moving from Middle Earth to Tolkien's good friend, C.S. 
Lewis' Chronicles of Narnia. We will also have to discuss the 
faith journey of C.S. Lewis and how it affected his works. Like 
may, Mr. Lewis fell away from the church and his faith for some 
time, but returned and definitely admitted it shows in his works. 
Join us to discuss how one's faith journey shines through in  
writing and works. You can stream the Chronicles of Narnia  
trilogy on Disney Plus or you can read the books. Either way,  
join us for a rich discussion.  
 

Tuesday, May 25, 2021 at 7 p.m. 
Join Zoom Meeting 
Yoda Rules Link 
Meeting ID: 854 8861 6811 
Passcode: FN2187  
 

LUTHERAN MEN 
We will continue to meet via Zoom on Tuesday, May 11, 2021 

starting at 6:15 pm. Zoom details are below: 
 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82705615027   

Meeting ID: 827 0561 5027 

To dial in using phone audio only: 

 +1 646 558 8656  

You do not need to have video to connect, all you need is a 

phone!  We hope you can join us as we continue to check on 

each other and keep our spirits high!" 

PAJAMA TIME 
Join us for fellowship and special activities each Tuesday in  
Mayat 7:15 p.m. (toddlers through sixth grade)  

 

BIBLE STUDY WITH PASTOR TRUMP 
Join us for BIBLE STUDY on Wednesdays at 6:00 p.m. via 

Zoom. Anyone can join at any time. There are no hoops to jump 

through. It’s easy as skipping rope.  

ttps://us02web.zoom.us/j/88529105196 
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UPCOMING ZOOM EVENTS  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85488616811?pwd=c21IMjU3TmF4ZzE3VHliTTlmR1ZNZz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82705615027


 

BACK BY POPULAR DEMAND, and because you have been fully 

vaccinated… 

The Retired and Restless Bible Study will resume IN PERSON 

discussions of the week’s worship lessons the second and fourth 

Wednesday of the month at 11:00 a.m. Join us for faith and  

fellowship in the Conference Room (if you have been fully  

vaccinated) beginning Wednesday, May 12, 2021.  

 

 

 

Sunday, May 16  

11:30 a.m.1:00 p.m.: Youth lunch and activity 

1:00 p.m.: Confirmation Class 

 

 

 

Sunday, May 2 

Noon—2pm:  Luther League kids (3
rd

-6
th
 graders) lunch and hike at 

Harbison Forest. Parents will drop off and pick up at Harbison.  

 
 
 
 
Are you a Little Lutheran? Do you have a child in second grade or 
younger? Then "Yes!" Your entire family unit is a part of the Little  
Lutherans. Join us for a family picnic to the Irmo Community Park 
on May 23, 2021 at Noon following the outdoor service. Bring your 
own picnic supplies and we'll meet together while the children enjoy 
some fun and fellowship on the playgrounds at the park. There is 
plenty of space to spread out and lots of shade (but we recommend 
sunscreen).  
 
 
 

 

 LUTHER LEAGUE EVENT 

UPCOMING YOUTH EVENTS  
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RETIRED AND RESTLESS 

LITTLE LUTHERAN EVENT 

 

SAVE THE DATE!  

VBS IS COMING! 

JULY    18 - 22 



FREE FIRE SAFETY EQUIPMENT 
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ACT OF KINDNESS 

 

Join us May 21, 2021 @ 7:00 p.m., IN PERSON! 

Sandra Holland will be the host and   

Melinda Crenshaw will be leading the discussion. 

 

We have a resource! Are you over 65 and/or have mobility  
problems? Would you like to feel safer in your home? Please 
let the church office know if we can help. We have a resource 
that will make sure you have the appropriate number of 
smoke alarms in your home. Have enough smoke alarms? 
Are they older than ten years old? Are the batteries good? 
Let us know and we can help. Do you have gas to your home 
including gas logs? Do you have a Carbon Monoxide Alarm? 
If not, we can assist with that.   
 

Do you have problems getting up and down or perhaps have  
balance problems? We may be able to help with that also, by  
installing railings in your home in the appropriate places. Let 
us know. Call Mari at 803-772-6034, or email  
officemgr@salutheran.com. 

What a good  

neighbor! Andrew  

Connaker recently asked 

for help with building a 

ramp for neighbor who is 

a police officer injured in 

a recent incident. It is so 

nice to see these selfless  

acts of kindness. 

ALL BOOKED UP—WOMEN’S 

BOOKCLUB 



  

In memory of David Wilson, given by Lillian Halker and  
Mr. and Mrs. Kerry Fraylick. 
 
In memory of Charles Thompson, given by Marjie Miles. 
 
In memory of Dr. John Brown, given by John and  
Susan Wilson. 
 
In memory of Dr. John Brown, given by McSwain-Evans  
Funeral Home. 
 
In memory of Lois Fulmer, given by Mary Ann Jacobs. 
 
In memory of Lois Fulmer, given by James and Rena Taylor. 
 
In memory of Lois Fulmer, given by Bernice Sims. 
 
In memory of Lois Fulmer, given by Barr-Price Funeral 
Home. 
 
In memory of John and Edith Mayer, given by Shirley Mayer. 
 
In memory of Linda Altoff, given by Early Ford V-8 Club  
of America. 
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On behalf of the Brown family, I wish to express my deep  

appreciation for all the care shown to us from the  

St. Andrew’s Lutheran congregation and staff following John’s 

death. The cards, flowers, food and memorials meant so 

much to us and we will forever be grateful for the pastoral 

care from Rev. Trump and  for the participation of Phillip, 

Cath and Jenny in the memorial service. Thank you for your 

gracious love and concern. 

 

Gratefully, 

Susandale Brown 

 May 2 Pat Ceresoli 

 May 2 Dicky Hoyt 

 May 2 Paul Osmundson 

 May 2 Ruth Penney 

 May 4 Robin Semones 

 May 5 Cindy Bane 

 May 6 Josh Cruse 

 May 8 Michelle Bouknight 

 May 9 Elijah Ray 

 May 9 Evren Ray 

 May 10 Vern Free 

 May 10 Alyssa Gagliano 

 May 10 Hank Ray 

 May 11 Reagan Bouknight 

 May 11 M. Ryan Coleman 

 May 12 Kevin Althoff 

 May 12 Madge Bartsch 

 May 14 Jessica Land 

 May 14 Amy Thomasson 

 May 14 Damian Wanek 

 May 16 Ellie Brown 

 May 16 Zoey Patel 

 May 16 Brian Teusink 

 May 16 Caroline Varco 

 May 18 Sean Glowacki 

 May 19 George Metts 

 May 20 Joel Lucas 

 May 20 Sara Von Schweinitz 

 May 21 Benjamin Godfrey 

 May 24 Sarah Potts 

 May 25 Brenda Paschal 

 May 26 Pete Cox 

 May 26 Joanne Taylor 

 May 27 Jason Bradley 

 May 27 Brendon Kelly 

 May 28 Jeanne Thompson 

 May 31 Sarah Sloan 

 May 31 Bob Venturella        14 
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Please let us know of any upcoming graduations 

from college and graduate schools. We want to  

celebrate with you! 

CONGRATULATIONS to Amy and Matthew Venturella on 

the baptism of their daughter, Evelyn Rose, on April 3, 2021. 

Aside from the proud parents, there were other proud  

Venturellas in attendance. Evie’s sponsors are Matt’s sister 

and brother-in law Jen and Brian Harris. 

GRADUATION INFORMATION 

NEEDED 

BAPTISM 

CEMETERY TEAM 

Looking for recommendations for professionals for the 

following: 

 Tree cutting along fence (above 20ft. tall) 

 Spray washing the brick wall 
 Painting all wrought iron  
 Spreading dirt 
 
Any suggestions would be greatly appreciated.  
 
Contact:  
Bobbi Bell @ bbell58617@aol.com,  
Layne Birdsong @ LayneBird@aol.com,  
or David Britt @ d_britt@bellsouth.net 
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Friends & Relatives 
 Corbett Anderson, nephew of Amy Vickers and  

      grandchild of Mike and Susan Beeler 

 Stephen Finger, friend of Jan Bass 

 Sandra Ouzts, sister of Debra Ouzts 

 Sally Thompson, sister-in-law of Patsy South 

 Janette Gardner, aunt of Vickie Barfield 

 Phil Johnson, cousin of Vickie Barfield 

 Mark Bogard, cousin of Theresa Henry 

 Ernie Davis, friend of Lee Bowling 

 Jimmy Asbill, son of Shirley Swanson 

 Bonnie Seibert, cousin of Jada Mitchell 

 Sharon Hixon, friend of Vern Free 

 Edna Wheeler’s granddaughter  

      Emily Wheeler 

 Mike Chase, cousin of Vicky Henderson 

 

Homebound 
 Sarah Cook 

 Jackie Darby 

 Linwood Swittenberg 

 Shirley Sanders 

 

Members in Extended Care 
 Adrian Trexler, The Brian Center 

 Madge Bartsch, Generations of Chapin 

 Martha Ferguson, NHC Parklane 

 Mitch Mayer, Lexington Extended Care 

 Jim Chapman, Lowman Home 

 

Members with Prayer Concerns 
 Allen Semones, cancer treatments 

 Tom Henry, cancer treatments 

 Pete Cox, Kershaw Hospital 

 Judy Woolly, recovering at home 

 Richard “Don” Weeks, Palmetto Richland Hosp. 

 

In Our Prayers… 

Anita Connaker upon the death of her father, Thomas 

Burwell. Please keep Anita, Andrew, Addison, Abigail 

and the rest of Anita’s family in your thoughts and  

prayers at this difficult time. 

 

1 John 

“How does 

God’s love 

abide in anyone 

who has the 

world’s goods 

and sees a 

brother or sister 

in need and yet 

refuses help?” 



 
LET’S GET BACK TO CAMP 

In 2020, summer camp was cancelled due to Covid-19, but this year, 

we are turning our hope to gathering back for campfires, skits, 

songs, and faith formation. Did you know that those who  

attended a faith-based camp as a child or teenager have  

stronger connections to the church as an adult? Camp develops 

leaders and forms faith for a lifetime. St. Andrew’s values the  

Lutheran camp experience because of the positive impact it has on 

the lives of those who attend. In fact, we will give a  

scholarship of $200 towards a week of camp to any child or youth 

who registers, and $150 per family towards Family camp. NovusWay 

offers four camp locations for children, youth and adults: Lutheridge 

(NC), Lutherock (NC), Luther Springs (FL) and Lutheranch (GA). 

They are actively planning for a safe summer Back to Camp and reg-

istration is open now.  

 

Have questions about how your camp plans to keep campers and 

staff safe this summer? Have questions about how to  

register? Visit www.novusway.org to learn more and register  

someone you love today for a life changing week of camp. Please 

contact Deacon Sandra if you have questions about camp  

scholarships.  
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Join us May 16, 2021 at the 10:30  a.m. outdoor service  

to honor hour graduating seniors  

with St. Andrew’s traditional quilt dedications. 

 

This year’s honorees are: 

Owen Driggers 

Alyssa Gagliano 

Christa LaSalle 

Ally Montgomery 

Eric Young 

 

 

QUILT DEDICATIONS 

http://www.novusway.org


MINISTRY ASSIGNMENTS 
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MAY 2 

Reader: Sharon Berger 

Lay Assistant: Ron Walrath 

Grounds: TBD 

Recycling: Sharon Berger 

Ushers: 9:30/Brian Haley, 10:30/ Robert Luther, Paul Osmundson,  

Steve Metze 

Council Collections: Beth Hutchison, Mandy Glowacki, Curtis Amick 
 

MAY 9 

Reader: Tom Bane 

Lay Assistant: Jay Folk 

Grounds: Brian Potts 

Recycling:  Sharon Berger 

Ushers: 9:30/Layne Birdsong, 10:30/Curtis Amick, Beth Mullins, Steve Metze 

Council Collections: Beth Hutchison, Mandy Glowacki, Curtis Amick 
 

MAY 16 

Reader: Carole Amick 

Lay Assistant: Mandy Glowacki 

Grounds: Chris Daly 

Recycling: Sharon Berger 

Ushers: 9:30/Robert Luther, 10:30/Layne Birdsong, Ron Walrath, Steve Metze 

Council Collections: Beth Hutchison, Mandy Glowacki, Curtis Amick 
 

MAY 23 

Reader: Darrick Williams 

Lay Assistant: Phillip Jenkins 

Grounds: Jason Godfrey, Beth Mullins 

Recycling:  Sharon Berger 

Ushers: 9:30/Layne Birdsong, 10:30/Mari Frye, Brian Haley, Steve Metze 

Council Collections: Beth Hutchison, Mandy Glowacki, Curtis Amick 
 

MAY 30 

Reader: Linda Hughes 

Lay Assistant: Beth Mullins 

Grounds: Jay Folk, Ron Walrath 

Recycling:  Sharon Berger 

Ushers: 9:30/Mari Frye, 10:30/Robert Luther, Paul Osmundson, Steve Metze 

Council Collections: Beth Hutchison, Mandy Glowacki, Curtis Amick 



 

 

 

 

 

 

ST. ANDREW'S  

LUTHERAN 

CHURCH 

 
The oldest item in the  
archives of the church 
is a Bible published in 
1834. Saint Andrew’s 
Lutheran was  
organized in 1835. 
The Bible was a gift 
by J. Cunningham 
and very likely was 
used by the church as 
its first altar Bible. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 20, 2021 
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PLEASE  
PLACE  
STAMP  
HERE 

 

St. Andrew’s Lutheran Church 

1416 Broad River Rd. 

Columbia, SC  29210 

 

RETURN SERVICE  

REQUESTED 

 

To Reach Us 

Telephone: 803-772-6034 

Email:  

officemgr@salutheran.com 

Website: www.salutheran.com 

 

Pastor 

The Rev. John P. Trump 

 

Deacon 

Sandra Holland 

 

Director of Music Ministries 

Jenny Walrath 

 

Office Administrator 

Mari Frye 

 

Congregational Council 
 

President: Curtis Amick 

Vice President: John Bass 

Secretary: Paul Osmundson 

Treasurer: Judy Venturella  

Asst. Treasurer: Jason Godfrey 

Financial Secretary: Sharon Berger  

Whanna Bouknight 

Robbie Derrick 

Mary Lynn Fulmer 

Georgia Godfrey 

Mandy Glowacki 

Tom Henry 

Beth Hutchison 

Beth Mullins 

 


